
Plainview Public Schools Board of Education Emergency Special Meeting 
Thursday, September 17, 2020 
  

An emergency special meeting of the Board of Education of District 5 of 

Plainview, NE, was called to order at 6:00 a.m. by Mike Sauser, President, on Thursday, 

September 17, 2020.  Roll call was answered by Sauser, Tim Rasmussen, Wyatt Frahm, 

Krista Hanks, Trenton Tarr and Jim Thor.        
Jim Thor moved, Trent Tarr seconded to declare an open meeting.  Upon roll call 

vote, the ayes were unanimous.  Motion carried. 
Trent Tarr moved, Jim Thor seconded to approve the agenda.  Upon roll call 

vote, the ayes were unanimous.  Motion carried. 
  

PUBLIC COMMENT 
Several patrons spoke about their concern of transitioning to a temporary hybrid 

teaching and learning model in the HS building. 
  
ACTION ON UPDATING THE RETURN TO SCHOOL PLAN 
            Discussion was held to discuss the school’s COVID response/return to school 

plan.  Following about a 60-minute discussion Jim Thor made the following motion: “Full 
school.  Sick or quarantine stay at home as been.  Modify to address the primary cause and 
leave that up to all administrative staff.  BOE meets if there is an uptick (in cases) at President 
Mike Sauser’s discretion.” 

  
Trent Tarr seconded the motion.  
   
Upon roll call vote, the ayes were unanimous.  Motion carried. 
    
  
            There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:16 a.m. 

I, the undersigned, the duly appointed recording secretary of the Board of 

Education of District 5, Plainview, NE, hereby certify that the attached and foregoing 

minutes are a true and correct copy of the special meeting of the Board of Education 

of District 5 of Plainview, NE, held in open session on the 17th day of September 2020.  
            Kelly Pendergast, Recording Secretary 
 


